KINGSTON PHILOSOPHY CAFÉ AGM, Thurs 1/12/11, Bridges café, 6.15pm 
DRAFT MINUTES
1. Present: Committee members: Marilyn Mason (MM), Phil Rowlands (PR), Barrie Selwyn (BS); and members: Monica Booth, Roger Jennings, Claire Khaw, Agnes Laumann, Jasmine Luxemburg, Mark Meade, Kieran Quill, Jeremy Smithers. 

2. Members were welcomed and thanked for turning out on such a cold wet evening. 

3. Apologies – none had been received.

4. The new Kingston Philosophy Café (KPC) Constitution (at http://www.e-voice.org.uk/kingstonphilosophycafe/about-the-philosophy-cafe/constitution/) was explained as necessary in order to have a bank account and receive funds. It was a fairly standard document which had been adapted to KPC requirements and then approved as fit for our purposes by the Committee. Kieran Quill asked about auditing the accounts, a requirement of the constitution, and was assured that in future, when there had been a full year of transactions to inspect, they would be audited, by a volunteer with accounting experience recruited via Kingston Voluntary Action or via BS or from the membership (the role of the auditor being to ensure that funds received were being properly spent on behalf of the members and accounted for). Jeremy Smithers moved to accept the constitution, seconded by Kieran Quill, and there were no dissentions. 

5. Committee: MM outlined the roles of the current Committee: Chair, Barrie Selwyn; Vice-Chair and organiser of Wednesdays at the Ram Jam Filiz Peach; Treasurer, Phil Rowlands; Secretary, publicity, organising Thursday evenings, Marilyn Mason. There were some offers of informal ad hoc help, but no offers to join the Committee so it was taken as ratified. MM requested participants to look out for likely speakers – the Committee were using their networks but new contacts would be welcome. MM welcomed the new Committee, which would go some way to ensuring the continuity and programme of KPC – but longevity would depend on others coming forward in future years.

Review of past year: MM listed topics covered in 2011 as a starting point for considering 2012 topics later, though previous discussion was no reason not to return to a theme: Visiting speakers had been Mark Vernon on "The Good Life", Peter Cave on "Why save the whale?" Julian Baggini on "The Politics of Happiness" and Raymond Tallis on Why Neuroscience Will Never Explain Consciousness.  Discussions led by participants had been: How do you know you're not dreaming?; Alienation and Beyond ; Computers – will they succeed humans?; Scientific progress and its effects on humanity; "Wiser politics; "Wittgenstein (The Crooked Roads; "What is the point of philosophy; "Twilight of the theists?"; "Free expression – where should we draw the line?";  "Rudolf Steiner – Occult Scientist";  “Does authenticity imply (a life of) poverty?”; "Can there be any good without God; Erich Fromm; How Hegel develops Platonic Idealism in the Phenomenology of Spirit; Richard Baron on "Happiness: the end of a dream";  "What's wrong with Kant's Categorical Imperative?";  "What is Consciousness and Why This Question is Important; and on the evening of the AGM, "Hearts and heads" and later in December,  "Plato's Euthyphro, short but interesting". [Details of the and other past events can be seen in the Calendar and in monthly KPC Updates at www.kingstonphilosophycafe.org.uk.] 
      BS commented that the impressively varied topics and speakers, the "mixed economy" of two venues, different times, and different presentational styles, was proving a success, and that we were pioneering something valuable in Kingston – informal education in the widest sense. 
     There followed some discussion about how challenging we should be to speakers who were giving up their time to prepare and speak, and on whose goodwill and volunteering we depended; it was generally agreed that participants should challenge weak arguments and that speakers should be prepared for challenges, but that it could be, and usually was, done politely and rationally, in a truly philosophical spirit.
6. Treasurer's report: PR presented an account of KPC's income and expenditure: the balance held in the Co-operative bank account was £75.05, and in petty cash £0.35 (see December 2011 statement  on this website). He thanked participants for their donations which were building up into a small reserve that could, e g, enable paying speakers' expenses. There was some discussion about the merits or otherwise of soliciting donations at meetings – we shouldn't deter participation by asking for money (PR), but on the other hand it seemed reasonable to ask for participants to donate (voluntarily) towards the costs of their hobby and less reasonable to expect all expenses to fall on just a few organisers or speakers (MM).

7. AOB:

· Email addresses: MM suggested that KPC found a better way to collect and use participants' email addresses than her Outlook Express address book, which was difficult to share with other Committee members (to ensure continuity) and was also finding the number of e-addresses hard to cope with. Proposals included asking all participants to join www.kingstonphilosophycafe.org.uk, which would no doubt shed many current contacts and/or a KPC Facebook page. PR and MM would get together to try to create a better, more resilient, system.
·  A web-based book exchange or book list was suggested – the website could certainly accommodate that, but MM wondered who would refer to it. We had quite a good set of resources (booklists, notes) collected from KPC talks and discussions – was it necessary or useful to do more? (BS, MM) 
· Kingston events coming up in 2012 that KPC could participate in and benefit from additional publicity: Paint the Town Green in May for environmental topics; and Think in Kingston in October on Money. 
The AGM evening concluded with a discussion on "Hearts and Heads" (from Julian Baggini's The Pig that Wants to be Eaten), upcoming dates and topics, suggestions of topics for 2012, and a Christmas/thankyou presentation to Carlene, manager of Bridges.

